Dodleston & District Parish Council

 Ordinary Meeting of the Parish Council 

Monday 8th November  2010 - 7.30pm Dodleston Village Hall

MINUTES

Those Present

Chairman

Mike Maughan    
Vice Chairman
Julie Vine
Councillors
John Blythin, Michael Dix, Percy Hulmston, Karen Tilston, Paul Buchanan     

Clerk
Sarah Hassall

1.
Apologies – 
Sarah Parker


Not present – James Clarke, Arthur Hughes

2.
Procedural matters

i) Declaration of interest


Cllr Mike Dix declared a non-prejudicial interest in all planning matters in item 7.


Cllr Mike Dix & Cllr Mike Maughan declared an interest in Firework event item 6.


ii) To agree the minutes of the Ordinary Parish Council meeting held on the 13th September 2010

RESOLVED The Chairman signed as a correct record, the minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of the Parish Council held on the 13th September 2010.  

3.
Public Speaking Time

Dr Nuttall discussed the recent problems with a difficult driver on the Dodleston bus, he reported the problem to CW&C and the situation now seems to be resolved.  After discussing issues with John Ellis Jones it has been agreed that a bus stop sign will be placed opposite the shelter in Dodleston in the coming weeks.

Dr Nuttall asked if a community skip could be organised.  Cllr Maughan still wishes to pursue this project and will look into it once again.

Councillors welcomed back PC Beverly from her maternity leave.  PC Beverley stated that all has been quiet over the last 12 months with no significant issues to report.  The bonfire event received no complaints.  She felt some visitors had quite a long walk along an unlit road to the event.  Cllr Maughan stated that this was unfortunate due to a local field being to wet for cars to park on and the roadside was the only alternative.

4.
Field Update 

Cllr Buchanan continues to pursue the Public Works Loan Board and stated that progress is being made.  Cllr Dix confirmed that the overage payment has been deferred until 31st Dec 2010.

5.
Parish Mag 

The Parish Council would like to formally thank Margaret Willis for her continued hard work and support with the Parish Mag.  

An advertisers pro-forma was agreed to help with the transition between information shared between the Clerk and Margaret and to formalise payment details to companies wishing to advertise.

6.
Firework Event 

This year’s event proved to be the most successful so far with almost 3000 visitors attending!  We had great weather and wonderful feedback from visitors and residents.  The Parish Council would like to thank everyone involved for all their hard work and tremendous effort.

7.
Planning Applications 


Notification of refusal received this week relating to the Caravan Park change of use.  

Cllr Tilston mentioned an application received for Higher Kinnerton requesting access that would affect Moor Lane.  Cllr Buchanan and Cllr Tilston to discuss action required.

8.
Finance
i) To approve income and expenditure since the last meeting 

RESOLVED – All income and expenditure since the last meeting was agreed.  

ii) To discuss external auditors feedback for 2009/10 annual return.

Comments raised by the external auditor were read and noted.

9.
Correspondence


None

10.
2011 Meeting Dates


10th January 2011



7th March 2011


10th May 2011 – Annual meeting and Parish AGM


11th July


13th September


7th November







